APRIL 2019 PASTORAL LETTER
For many of us, we are still journeying though Lent -  a time of almsgiving, prayer and fasting. Well,  I didn’t last long with my annual “let’s try giving up chocolate” attempt,  but I have strived hard to resist the temptation to not use those irritating pieces of plastic that litter our lives, and litter our streets and countryside too. Plastic is everywhere,  but the tide might be turning. We can rebel -  turn away from  plastic.  There are alternatives to the straws, cutlery,  the overt wrapping of food and parcels. Even plastic confetti -  that really makes me cross!   So, I have been trying to do my bit by trying to reduce or find alternatives to the might of plastic as my Lenten observance.   

At this point, it seems highly appropriate to thank all of you that volunteered to come out and litter pick around the parishes.  Some Litter Picks have happened,  in Powick in particular, others are still to follow.  It’s a sad situation that we are sending children and adults to pick up  after our mess.  During Lent,  I sincerely hope we are reflecting on that.

Towards the end of month, we get to Easter. Easter is about new starts, new life, new birth. This is often symbolised with images of eggs and chicks. We give and receive Easter eggs and maybe cards with pictures of spring sunshine or new born chicks. But Easter isn’t really about eggs or chicks. It’s about Jesus! The real reason that we think about new life at Easter is because Jesus, who was crucified on that first Good Friday, rose to new life on the first Easter Sunday. This is not just a wonderful story, it’s an historical fact. Jesus’ body was never found and his resurrection never disproved. This was despite the best efforts of the mighty Roman Empire and the committed and powerful Jewish leaders to destroy the early church and discredit their belief. The early disciples were changed from a frightened and disillusioned group to men who stood up against the authorities and eventually gave their lives for what they believed – for what they knew to be true – that Jesus came back to life on Easter Sunday. New life for Jesus leading to new life in his disciples. New starts that make my recent changes in plastics use seem trivial!

The impacts of what happened that first Easter are still relevant today. When Jesus died and rose, he did it for us. He offers us new life, eternal life, with him; life that starts now, but continues beyond this life. Now that is worth celebrating!

I hope you have a wonderful Easter. I hope you get to eat some Easter eggs – but not too many! I hope you enjoy a break from work and some quality time with family and friends. But more than all of this, I hope you spend some time thinking about the real meaning of Easter, Jesus’ resurrection. I hope you spend some time thinking about the possibilities of a new life for yourself, starting now and continuing into eternity. If you would like to talk about Easter or anything else -please get in touch.
Rev Gary
